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In response to COVID-19 concerns, health officials strongly recommended the discontinued use of nebulizers in the school settings. For purpose of this guidance document, a nebulizer is defined as an electrically powered machine that turns liquid medication into a mist so that it can be breathed directly into the lungs through a face mask or mouthpiece. 

Guidance issued by the CDC, MDH and various health agency has noted based on limited available data, it is uncertain whether aerosols generated from some procedures such as a nebulizer are infectious or not. Some of the literature on this topics suggests that aerosols generated by nebulizers are derived from medication in the nebulizer. As such the limited research is not clear if the potential associations between performing this common procedure and increased risk of infection is due to the actually aerosols generated by the procedure or due to increased contact between those administering the nebulized medication and infected patients.

As such the most current guidance to be applied by school nurses in our schools is the use of nebulizers should only been done at a minimum and only when absolutely necessary. Whenever possible, an inhaler with a spacer is preferred. 

However if a child’s condition requires the use of a nebulizer, nurses may use them for the administration of the medication. However the follow precautions are to be taken by the nurse:

· NIOSH-approved N95 or equivalent or higher-level respirators should be used by the nurse;  
· Eye protection (i.e., goggles or a face shield that covers the front and sides of the face) should be worn during all patient care encounters involving a nebulizer; and
· Administration is to occur in the health room when no other students are present or the student to receive the treatment should be taken to a separate area for the administration of the nebulizer. 
The above guidance should be adhered till further notice. 
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